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	Comments


Rather than preparing a redline, GDF Suez has some general comments, which it believes are useful to frame the issue.  Primarily, technical issues should be addressed by the ERCOT as independent reliability entity.  GDF Suez recommends that the Series Capacitors that require protection systems be placed in bypass until the PUCT addresses cost responsibility.
GDF Suez concurs with Oncor that the term “subsynchronous resonance” does not necessarily have a common meaning, and that the phenomenon would be more accurately characterized as “subsynchronous oscillations”.  Further, application of protection and mitigation associated with subsynchronous oscillations deserves careful attention to distinctions in regard to system reliability.  Protection for subsynchronous oscillations should always be a last resort, presuming that all other practical mitigation measures have been taken, or the likelihood for the need for protection is small.  Generator tripping should not be a form of subsynchronous oscillation mitigation, but, “protection is nonetheless crucial as a last line of defense for such equipment” as Oncor indicated in its comments.  The determination of protections must be backed up by both reliability and economic studies that encompass all protection mechanisms that could be utilized on both generation and transmission. The capital costs for the installation of protection on a generating unit is only the beginning of the overall cost.  Therefore, the economic evaluation must include the potential costs of any unit trips due to an actuation of the protection equipment.
The determination of the application of protection and mitigation is a technical issue, which is the jurisdiction of the ERCOT.  All impacted stakeholders should engage in the determination of risk associated with subsynchronous oscillations, and should support the ERCOT with experts in both transmission and generation.  Risk should be thoroughly vetted and understood on a technical basis, independent of cost responsibility.
Finally, GDF Suez believes the cost of equipment protection and on-going costs to unit trips due to protection equipment actuation may be borne by the entity causing the risk, or may be uplifted to the market, but any uplift methodology should be approved by ERCOT and the Public Utility Commission of Texas prior to implementation.  GDF Suez recommends that the Series Capacitors that require protection systems be placed in bypass until the PUCT addresses cost responsibility.  Further, should the PUCT determine that the cost of generator protection and/or mitigation should be recoverable from consumers, then the PUCT should determine whether cost recovery would be similar to generator recovery mechanisms such as RMR cost, or transmission recovery such as TCOS.  In any case, these decisions should be debated at the PUCT, as opposed to Protocol revisions.
	Revised Cover Page Language


None
	Revised Proposed Protocol Language


GDF Suez offers general comments on the NPRR in the text above and does not provide specific redline changes at this time.  
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